
 

 

Friday 9th February 2024 

Newsletter No. 19 

Guided by the teachings of the Church we pray, work, celebrate, and care for each  other and other people using the gifts 
we have been given by God the Father, Son and Spirit. 

 

Mrs Milligan and Mr Spindlow’s Message 

It’s been another wonderful half term here at Guardian Angels! We are continu-

ously walking around our school and are so proud of the children, staff and 

learning environment. It’s a delight to visit each class and be a part of their 

learning. The children at Guardian Angels always show complete engagement in 

their learning Year 3 were fantastic ambassadors for the school whilst taking 

part in their Viking workshops and it has been wonderful to invite Year 4 and 6 

parents in this week for workshops. 

Thank you for your continued support of the school and have a wonderful half 

term break.  We look forward to seeing you all back to school on Tuesday 20th 

February. 

Don’t forget to look out for our fantastic reading competition starting 

next half term for a chance to win a Amazon Fire Tablet 



 

 

This Week’s Gospel - Mark 1:40-45 

A man suffering from a dreaded skin disease came to Jesus, knelt down, and begged him for help. “If you want 
to,” he said, “you can make me clean.”  

Jesus was filled with pity, and reached out his hand and touched him. “I do want to,” he answered. “Be 
clean!” At once the disease left the man, and he was clean. Then Jesus spoke sternly to him and sent him away 
at once, after saying to him, “Listen, don't tell anyone about this. But go straight to the priest and let him exam-
ine you; then in order to prove to everyone that you are cured, offer the sacrifice that Moses ordered.” 

But the man went away and began to spread the news everywhere. Indeed, he talked so much that Jesus could 
not go into a town publicly. Instead, he stayed out in lonely places, and people came to him from everywhere.  

Mass Times: 

Saturdays  5pm      Guardian Angels School  (Vigil Mass of the Sunday)   

Sundays     11am     Guardian Angels School          

Sundays     9am      St John the Baptist Church 

 

Virtues of the Half Term 

Compassionate and Loving 

Pupils at Guardian Angels are growing to 

be compassionate towards others, near and far, 

especially the less fortunate; and loving by their 

just actions and forgiving words.  

 

Virtues Award 

Year Group Virtue Award 

EYFS Aiyza 

Year 1 Emily 

Year 2 Reign 

Year 3 Ella f 

Year 4 Mateo 

Year 5 Emily G 

Year 6 Riley 



 

 

Star Pupils 

Year Group   

EYFS Esme Millie 

Year 1 Billy Zane 

Year 2 Darius Aoife 

Year 3 Blake Toby 

Year 4 Davian Maisie 

Year 5 Kairo Dolce 

Year 6 Evie Isabella P 

Reader of the Week 

Each week, we award children in each class for remarkable Reading 

and their dedication to Accelerated Reader Quizzes 

PE Star of the Week 

EYFS Nellie 

Year 1 Charlie 

Year 2 Millie-Mae 

Year 3 Delilah 

Year 4 Mylah 

Year 5 Cody 

Year 6 Oliver 

EYFS Harry 

Year 1 Winnie 

Year 2 Imogen 

Year 3 Eden 

Year 4 Amelia N 

Year 5 Nicola 

Year 6 Annabella 



 

 

 
  

 

 

 

This year, we will be celebrating World Book Day on Thursday 7th March. 
Throughout the day, children will immerse into the wonderful world of reading. 
They will continue the celebrations during the following week with a visit from 

West End in Schools ‘bringing books to life’ through dance.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates For Your Calendar 

Date Event 
Mon 19th Feb Inset Day - school closed for pupils 

Tues 20th Feb School open for all 

Wed 21st Feb Mass at 9:05am in the school hall - all welcome 

Thurs 22nd Feb Year 1 - Stay and Pray parent workshop at 2pm 

Wed 28th Feb Year 2 Shard End Library visit 

Tues 5th March  EYFS Mother’s Day parent workshop at 9:15am 

Wed 6th March Mass at 9:05am in the school hall - all welcome 

Wed 6th March Year 4 Shard End Library visit 

Wed 6th March Year 3 Holy Communion/Reconciliation parent meeting at 2:45pm 

Thurs 7th March WORLD BOOK DAY - pupils may dress up in their favourite costume 

Wed 13th March Parent Evening - further information will follow 



 

 

Right of the Week 

Article 13 (freedom of expression) 

Sharing Thoughts Freely 

Every child must be free to 

express their thoughts and 

opinions and to access all 

kinds of information, as 

long as it is within the law. 

 

 

 

Billy (Year 1) and Rayan & Kairo (Year 5) 

Best wishes from your Guardian Angels family 

Birthday Celebration this Week and February Half Term 

Uniform 

A reminder that full school uniform must be 

worn at all times by all pupils.  This includes 

PE kits.  . 

We have asked all staff to raise any uniform 

related issues with individual parents. 

For more information, please visit our school 

website: https://www.grdangel.bham.sch.uk/

parents-information/uniform 

Internet Safety Day and Children’s Metal Health Week 

Mental health is something everyone has and it is widely recognised that a child’s emotional health and well-

being influences their learning as well as physical and social health and wellbeing in adulthood.  

At Guardian Angels,  we constantly strive to promote positive mental health and wellbeing for every child 

through whole school approaches, bespoke PSHE lessons and specialised approaches.  

The school celebrated Children’s Mental Health Week this week. Children completed activities in class and we 

had an assembly led by Compass Mental Health Support Team. Our intention is to further raise the profile of 

mental health and the need to talk, which in turn will help to end the stigma surrounding mental health.   



 

 

 

Attendance Counts 

Every Day Counts 

Just before the holiday, all schools in England received a 

message from the Secretary of State for Education, outlin-

ing the concerns linked to attendance nationwide. Whilst 

our attendance has improved and the number of children 

below 90% attendance has decreased, there is still work to 

be done. Our teachers are providing an excellent education 

in every classroom, everyday - every day missed is a missed 

learning opportunity. Attendance will remain a huge focus 

for the whole school this year. 

Attendance Update  

Schools can fine parents for the unauthorised absence of 

their child from school, where the child is of compulsory 

school age.  

Guardian Angels have now had to fine 8 families following 

Birmingham City Council guidelines 

If issued with a penalty notice, parents must pay £60 within 

21 days or £120 within 28 days. The payment must be made 

directly to the local authority.. 

If the payment has not been made after 28 days, the local 

authority can decide whether to prosecute the parent. 

Year Group  

EYFS 93.3 

Year 1 89.0 

Year 2 89.7 

Year 3 95.5 

Year 4 89.7 

Year 5 87.3 

Year 6 84.2 

Attendance Support 

Mrs Tennant and the attendance team are always 

available to offer advice and support to help ensure 

your child is able to attend every day and reach their 

full potential. To book an appointment, please call the 

office on: 0121 747 2782 



 

 

Safeguarding Tip of the Week 

Children's Mental Health Week 

This week was Children's Mental Health Week. This years 

theme is 'My Voice Matters'. My Voice Matters is about em-

powering children and young people by providing them with 

the tools they need to express themselves. When we feel 

empowered, there's a positive impact on our wellbeing  

If you are worried about your child's mental health there are 

some useful websites out there that you can access.  

https://www.place2be.org.uk/ 

https://forwardthinkingbirmingham.nhs.uk/ 

https://www.annafreud.org/ 

https://www.youngminds.org.uk/ 

E– Safety Tip 

Click on the image below to access a link about 

Life Online - What Grownups Just Don't Get! 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekly Prayer 

Christ Jesus, you always looked after people who 

were sick or in need. Help us to be more like you 

and to care for others here and around the world. 

Amen. 

God Bless and we hope that you all have a lovely 

weekend.  

Mrs Helen Milligan and Mr Spindlow 

Composer of the Week 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Lde52EtjljQ


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Science Vocabulary for this Half Term 

Year 1                                          Year 2 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 3                                         Year 4 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Science Vocabulary for this Half Term 

Year 5                                         Year 6 

Vocabulary is a strong indicator of reading success. We know from research that the size of a 

child’s vocabulary is the best predictor of success on future tests. Children with a poor vocab-

ulary at five are four times more likely to struggle with reading in adulthood.  

At Guardian Angels, we also know that a good understanding of a wide range of vocabulary 

supports success across the whole national curriculum. Therefore pupils are regularly taught 

new vocabulary in all areas of the curriculum.  

Please spend some time looking at this science subject specific vocabulary with your children. 

 

 

 

 

 


